
Two feet of clean soil is placed over top
of a geomembrane cap liner during

closure of landfill areas. 

More than four acres of Landfill 6 have been closed to date.

Landfill 6 Closure Continues
Closed areas capped 
with liner and clean soil
MAX is continuing to close
portions of Landfill 6 as the
remaining open areas are filled 
to completion. More than four
acres of Landfill 6 were closed
this summer. The newly 
closed area lies in the most
southeastern portion of the
landfill, closest to Spring Street
and the Seven Dolors Cemetery. 
When an area is closed, it is
covered with a geomembrane
liner and then topped with two
feet of clean soil. The soil is then
seeded to maintain permanent

vegetation. Future activities on
top of the closed areas are
restricted to maintain the integrity
of the final cover. Even trees
cannot be planted due to the risk
of roots penetrating the cap liner. 
Clean soil for the cap is being
taken from a borrow area in the
northern segment of MAX’s
property. The borrow area lies
within the proposed Hazardous
Waste Landfill 7 boundary, 
which would require excavation
for construction. 

Capping of Landfill 6 is expected
to continue for about four 
more years.
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MAX employees Les Immel, Tyler Hutchinson and Matt Bryan help residents 
unload tires at the annual Earth Day recycling event on May 1, 2021.

Application for Hazardous Waste
Landfill 7 to be Resubmitted
MAX plans to submit a revised
Phase 1 application for
proposed Hazardous Waste
Landfill 7 to the Pennsylvania
Department of Environmental
Protection (DEP). 
The revision will address the
DEP’s comments issued to MAX
in May, 2021, following the initial
submission of the package.
“This summer, we notified
neighbors, local government
officials and other stakeholders
about our planned resubmittal 

of the new landfill application,” 
said Environmental Manager
Carl Spadaro. “We believe 
we have addressed all of 
DEP’s comments, which mainly 
were issues of clarification of 
the state’s hazardous waste 
landfill siting or location 
criteria as they apply to our
proposal, as well as some
administrative matters.
The scope of our proposal has 
not changed from our original
March 2021 permit application.”

MAX’s annual Earth Day tire and
e-waste collection event helped
the community recycle more 
than 400 tires and a roll-off box
of e-waste. In addition to wastes
collected during a resident 
drop-off event on May 1, 2021,
MAX collected wastes from the 
7th Annual Yukon Spring
Cleanup coordinated by the
Slovenian Club (SNPJ 729
Silverstars) on March 20, 2021.
Thank you to everyone who
helped to make these recycling
events a success.

Annual Event
Supports
Community
Recycling/Cleanup

Dominic Kuszaj displays a 17-inch trout
he reeled in during the Yukon Lions

Fishing Derby in May.

Proud Supporter of 
Big Smiles
MAX is proud to be among the
numerous supporters of the annual
Yukon Lions Fishing Derby held in
May and the Yukon Community
Days event held in August.
Many thanks to the men and women
of Yukon volunteer organizations
like the Lions Club, Yukon Fire
Company and Slovenian Club for
their unwavering commitments to
community families.

Wishing you 
and your 

family a Merry 
Christmas 

and a Happy
New Year!
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